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TERM 3
Monday 22 July  
Staff Development Day
P&C Meeting Rm BG18 - 7pm 
Tuesday 23 July 
Students Return
Wednesday 24 July
Girls Open Rugby League - Port Macquarie
Thursday 25 July
Breakfast Club for Students 8 - 9am

Monday 29 July  
Y11 Bio & Y9 Marine Studies Excursion -
Swansea Heads  8am - 4pm
Tuesday 30 July 
Parent-Teacher Interviews
Wednesday 31 July
Parent-Teacher Interviews
Hunter Athletics - Glendale
Thursday 1 August
Breakfast Club for Students 8 - 9am
Friday 2 August
Boys Squash - Cardiff
School Captain Nominee Interviews

CANTEEN - Phone 65589963
Tuesday 23 July 
Elona
Wednesday 24 July 
Alison B
Thursday 25 July
Simone
Friday 26 July 
Elona

Monday 29 July 
Elona
Tuesday 30 July
Jennie Smith
Wednesay 31 July 
Susanna
Thursday 2 August
No Volunteer
Friday 3 July 
Elona

NEWSLETTER Friday, 5 July 2019
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THE WIZARD OF OZ 



THE WIZARD OF OZ 
Director’s Speech from the Final Performance
Theatre is a collaborative art form and so as the director it is my responsibility 
to communicate my vision for the staging of the show and then enlist or 
entice the personnel to see that vision through to realisation. And I must 
say that it is my great pleasure to work with not only all of our wonderful 
young people but also all the school staff and members of the community 
who contribute so much.

So I need to acknowledge the crew, starting with Judy Ingram and her band, 
a mix of students, staff and community.  One of the things I have appreciated 
most about their involvement during the performances is their ability to 
improvise when students might miss their cue or indeed start singing the 
wrong song. That obviously requires a great deal of skill and quick thinking 
and I know I speak on behalf of the cast when I say thank you very much for 
putting up with our musical deficiencies.

In terms of the sets, projections and props, we have had a team of staff members who have worked way above and 
beyond the call to meet the significant challenges of this show. When I ask Rob Seale and Andrew Herpes if I can have a 
basket that can lift an actor from the stage or a Yellow Brick Road that winds its way through the audience all the way to 
the back of the hall; or when I ask Danica Enks if I can have an enormous hour glass or lollypop sticks; or when I ask Chris 
Steele if I can have six stage flats painted back and front; or when I ask Sam Cornall if he can produce projections of actors 
morphing from one character to another, the attitude was always what they could do and not what they couldn’t. 

Under the coordination of Colleen Sorrensen, the sourcing and construction of costumes has also been a considerable 
effort. I know Colleen’s resourcefulness has been tested in ensuring all of our groups of actors and dancers have been 
properly and imaginatively costumed and I also thank all of the parents, and especially Rachel Battle, for your contribution 
in that area of production.   

Our chief choreographer Natasha Donaldson worked hard with the actors and dancers to make sure we were moving 
creatively on stage and she was ably supported by Layne Ross, who found a multitude of ways to contribute to the 
production.

As always, we’ve been blessed with an extraordinary production team, including the relentlessly hard-working production 
managers James Latimore and Mr Fix-it Stephen Hester. They’ve been ably supported up there in the box by lighting 
operator Kyden De Angelis, sound operator Lachlan Gorton and projections and spot operator Kyle Atkins. We’ve had an 
exceptional stage manager in Emily Dulihanty. Our backstage crew has been remarkable in their reliability to get the job 
done, led by the always professional Riko Fitzgerald. 

Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students
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THE WIZARD OF OZ 
I also want to acknowledge librarian Lara Field for liaising with the primary 
schools and community groups. Our admin staff, especially Patrice Reynolds 
and Amanda Moore, whose workload skyrockets at this time of year with all 
the bookings, ticketing, programs, etc. etc. etc. We are always grateful for 
the unrelenting support from our school leadership team of principal Trudi 
Edman, deputy Mik Wisely and Admin Manager Christine Moulds. Again they 
appreciate this as a valuable educational, cultural and social experience for 
our students. We may not have the shmick sound (we can’t mic all of the 
actors) or the lighting equipment (they don’t even make the bulbs anymore 
for some of the lights we use), or tiered seating (please forgive us for having 
to climb over other people to get to your seat). We may not have any of 
the kind of resources that you might find in a non-government school, but I 
reckon we do alright with resourcefulness, hard work and imagination. 

Finally, what about our exceptional students? As usual, we’ve had over 100 working on this show at different times 
throughout the process, including valuable contributions from make-up artists, front of house crew, painters, builders, 
T-shirt coordinators and even dog handlers. Thank you to Liz Howarth and her family for allowing Mouse to be a part of 
our show. He did an awesome job and I’m sure he’ll be negotiating for a better deal on his next contract.

Of course, it is our cast who are most under the pump because they are the ones who ultimately have to get up on stage 
and tell this wonderful story. They are an amazing group of young people, led by five extremely talented actors in the 
principal roles. Yes, that’s five because the role of Dorothy was played by two actors who shared the role over the six 
performances. Anneka Hooke, who you saw as Dorothy tonight, has been the cast leader of this production from the 
get-go, getting her lines down, performing with absolute conviction and being the model of professionalism that every 
director wants in his cast (Judy Garland would be proud); the other Dorothy, Anna Rose Seale, who it is worth mentioning 
is two years younger than the other principal players, has come a long way from being too shy to get up on stage at a MAD 
night last year. What an incredible achievement to perform on par with her more experienced colleagues on stage. Ethan 
Bird as the Tinman was an actor who just slowly built his performance so that he was peaking at the right time. A really 
nice nuanced performance. Despite this being his first performance in a musical Will Bowden is clearly a natural talent 
who can own a stage and deliver a character that just demands your attention. Awesome. And Charlotte Maslen. Wow! 
Just wow! Everything she does she does with 110% effort and 120% talent. And again, a great role model for our younger 
performers.   

Finally thank you to all the families and friends out there who have supported these students on this journey. Helping 
them with lines, driving to rehearsal, buying costumes, even trying them on for their kids. I’m sure you are as proud of 
them as we are.

Mr Scott Davis, Director
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THE WIZARD OF OZ 

From the Musical Director
Our musical for 2019 “The Wizard of Oz’ has again been a challenging musical journey. I have been Musical Director 
for twelve musicals during my time here at Gloucester High, and have helped unofficially in several more. The musical 
score for this production has presented us with many challenges, however we have been blessed to have some excellent 
support from our students and some accomplished musicians from the local community. Once again, this musical has 
required a complete orchestral arrangement and we have been fortunate in having string, woodwind, brass, percussion, 
guitar and piano players who have come along to play for us.

After the exhaustive audition process, and after assigning the major roles we finally received a copy of the music. The 
band began practising way back in February. These dedicated musicians have been coming along each Monday night since 
then. Many thanks must go to these dedicated people; students and adults alike who have made my job easier with their 
professional approach to the show. 

The students taking part in this production have also been challenged by the demands made upon them by the score. 
They have also been practising for some time to prepare for the final performances. This time we have many new faces 
in the cast as well as some seasoned performers. Charlotte Maslen, Anneka Hooke, Bronte Wisely, Bella Yates  and Ethan 
Bird are performing in their second GHS musical and have been a great help to the newcomers who are appearing for the 
first time. I would like to congratulate all the performers who have done such a great job in learning their lines and for 
preparing for some very difficult songs.

I would like to personally thank our technical crew, Stephen Hester, James Latimore, Kyle Atkins, Lachlan Gorton and 
Kyden De Angelis. You boys are fantastic and have done an awesome job.

Thank you so very much to the student band members, Ryan, Charlie, 
Caiden, Hamish, Zeke, Lily and Xavier and the amazing community band 
members and staff, Michael De Angelis, Jodie House, Gina McClure, Jane 
Richardson, Sarah Soupidis, Bob Swadling and Felicity Willis. We would be 
lost without you, thank you! 

I acknowledge your continuing support and hope that you will all join us 
again in 2021.

Judy Ingram, Musical Director
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
As I reflect over the last two weeks, I am again amazed at the amount and variety of activities 
offered to our students.

Firstly, The Wizard of Oz was such a wonderful success. It was the culmination of many weeks 
of hard work and dedication from students, staff and community. This event truly brings not 
only the school community together but the whole of the Gloucester community. The feedback 
from community members and organisations has been overwhelming. This is testament to the 
vision and directorship of Scott Davis and Judy Ingram. It also highlighted the importance staff 
placed on this. The last two weeks has been very difficult for staff in making adjustments to 
lessons because many students were involved in the rehearsals and then the performance 
week. We had over 100 students participating in the production.

The latter half of term two has been very busy. Prior to the musical students were sitting their half yearly examinations 
and then teachers were involved with report writing. The reports are currently being edited and it is expected that they 
will be issued to students on Friday.

This week we have been celebrating NAIDOC week. On Monday the whole school attended a flag raising ceremony and 
Lachlan Harvey in Year 9 played the didgeridoo while students raised the flag. On Tuesday a number of our Aboriginal 
students attended a painting workshop in Taree. They are contributing to an Aboriginal designed mural for the Taree 
Hospital. On Thursday students had the opportunity to watch the film; Teach a Man to Fish. This was written and directed 
by Taree man Grant Saunders. Our NAIDOC events conclude on Thursday with a Volleyball game between students, staff 
and community groups.

Year 11 students are currently enjoying themselves in Jindabyne, supervised by Mr De Angelis and Mrs Sorrensen. This is a 
wonderful experience for our senior students. The camp is run by NSW Sport and Recreation and they cover components 
of the mandatory Life Ready 25 hour course.

On Wednesday students went to Newcastle University to get a feel for campus life and hear about courses on offer. This 
is one of the components of our transition program. Also on Wednesday, a number of students participated in the annual 
Bulahdelah / Gloucester Gala Day. We hosted it this year and came away with the Chris Hoare Cup. Congratulations to all 
who participated and thanks to the staff who trained students and organised the day.

Also on Wednesday, I travelled to Newcastle to be presented with a defibrillator 
from the Joshua Caruso Foundation. The Foundation was set up by Joshua’s 
parents, Joe and Belinda Caruso in memory of their son who died suddenly of 
an undiagnosed heart condition on his way to school. It was later diagnosed as 
Hypertrophic Cardiomyopathy (HCM). HCM is the most common cause of heart-
related sudden death in young people, yet little is known about the condition. 
Very few people are aware of it, making detection and prevention difficult. The 
Foundation aims to raise money and awareness to combat HCM and to prevent 
other parents from suffering the same tragedy that they did. This is the link to 
the Foundation if you would like further information on how you may like to 
support other organisations in receiving a defibrillator either through donations 
or attending functions.

http://www.joshuacarusofoundation.com.au/ 

http://www.joshuacarusofoundation.com.au/ 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT continued...
Mandy Nelson, our School Canteen Manager has handed in her resignation. On behalf of the school I would like to thank 
Mandy for the last 15 1/2 years managing the school canteen; you will be missed. We wish Mandy well in her future 
endeavours.

On behalf of the staff at Gloucester High School I would like to wish you all a safe and enjoyable vacation with your 
children. Staff will have their training day on 22 July 2019 and students return to school on Tuesday 23 July 2019.

 Mrs Trudi Edman, Principal

PARENT-TEACHER INTERVIEWS
Parent-Teacher interviews will be taking place for Years 7 to 12 on Tuesday 30 July and Wednesday 31 July from 3.30pm 
to 6.30pm. (Term 3 Week 2). 

Parent-Teacher interviews are an opportunity for you to evaluate your student’s progress and to plan for future 
improvements. We encourage the students to attend the interviews and play an active part in the meeting.

Parents will be able to book online for an appointment through our Parent Portal. If you have not already registered for 
the Parent Portal we will provide detailed instructions by email/letter soon, including your unique portal key. 

Further registration details are also available on the Gloucester High School website:

https://gloucester-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/parents--carers-and-the-community/parent-portal.html

YEAR 11 SUBJECT SELECTION 2020 - INFORMATION NIGHT  
FOR PARENTS AND STUDENTS OF YEAR 10
A parent information evening will be held on Tuesday 6 August in the school library, commencing at 6.30pm to explain 
course structures and the selection process for Year 11 subject selections in 2020. The evening will have speakers who 
will talk about HSC requirements, ATAR requirements, Board Developed, Board Endorsed and Content Endorsed Courses, 
Vocational Education Training Courses and TAFE Courses.

Subject selection booklets will be sent home prior to the evening with the students.

Representatives from each of the Faculties within the school will also be available to discuss the courses they offer and 
answer any questions you may have about the HSC and other courses.

It is critical that all Year 10 students and their parents attend this meeting. 

HAVE A SAFE AND ENJOYABLE HOLIDAY
STUDENTS RETURN TUESDAY 23 JULY

EXCURSION TO SWANSEA HEADS
Year 11 Biology and Year 9 Marine Studies excursion to Swansea Heads - 29 July (Monday week 2).
Departs school at 8am and returns 4pm.
Travel by school bus.
Please ensure appropriate footwear is worn as per note.

https://gloucester-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/parents--carers-and-the-community/parent-portal.html
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P&C ASSOCIATION
The latest P&C meeting minutes are now available on our website here. 

We are seeking a new School Canteen Manager (30 hours per week, casual position). A position description is available on  
the school website outlining the position and requirements -  Position Vacant - Canteen Manager

Applications to fionaobrien@bigpond.com Closing date = 24/07/2019.

Please note, the next P&C meeting will be held Monday 22 July in Room BG18 (Rm 11) - this has been changed to the 4th 
Monday of the month for July due to school holidays.

2019 SCHOOL FEES ARE DUE FOR PAYMENT
The school’s 2019 Fees list is included in this newsletter. If you have not already paid your child/children’s fees, could 
you please look at the Fee list to calculate what is owing for your child/children. If you need assistance working out the 
amount payable, please contact the school on 6558 1605 and our Administration Staff will be able to assist you.  

Make Payments Online
It is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment 
page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card, and can be made 
via computer, tablet or mobile phone. The payment page is accessed from the front page of the school’s website by 
selecting $ Make a payment. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter:
•	 the student’s name
•	 class 
•	 date of birth

These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the payment system. 
This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure 
manner; these details are not passed back to the school. You have the ability to check and change any details of the 
payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or printed.

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a 
receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school.

For any enquiries regarding the online payment process please contact the School Administration Office.

SCHOOL CANTEEN
The school canteen provides a healthy and broad range of food and drinks. We always looking for volunteer helpers to 
assist in the preparation of and/or the serving of food for students.

This means a commitment of time once or twice a term or less (if we get more volunteers) for two or three hours. This 
is an enormous, helpful contribution that you can make for the good of the school and its students. Please consider 
volunteering.  

https://gloucester-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/parents--carers-and-the-community/parents-and-citizens-association/p-c-meeting-minutes.html
https://gloucester-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/parents--carers-and-the-community/parents-and-citizens-association.html


Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

T:\Office\ADMIN SASS\Finance\2019\Fee Sheet 2019 21/02/2019

JUNIOR CONTRIBUTION

Online 
Payment 
Reference

   Years 7 & 8 Whole year 78CNT $40.00
By Four Instalments Per term $10.00

   Years 7 & 8 PRACTICAL Whole year 78PRA $50.00
By Four Instalments Per term $12.50

   Years 9 & 10 Whole year 910CN $48.00
By Four Instalments Per term $12.00

SENIOR CONTRIBUTION
   Years 11 & 12 Whole year 112CN $60.00

By Four Instalments Per term $15.00
   TAFE STUDENTS Whole year 112TC $40.00

By Four Instalments Per term $10.00
ELECTIVE SUBJECTS -   Years 9 & 10
Agriculture 9/10 910AG $50.00
Drama 9/10 910DR $15.00
Food Technology ($25 per term) 9/10 910FT $100.00
Information Software Technology 9/10 910IT $40.00
Industrial Technology - Metal 9/10 910MT $60.00
iSTEM 9/10 910ST $40.00
Marine and Aquaculture Technology 9/10 910MA $50.00
Music 9/10 910MU $40.00
Photographic/Digital Media 9/10 910PH $50.00
Industrial Technology - Timber 9/10 910TM $60.00
Visual Arts 9/10 910VA $35.00
ELECTIVE SUBJECTS  - Years 11 & 12
Agriculture 11/12 112AG $50.00
Construction VET 11/12 112BC $60.00
Drama 11/12 112DR $20.00
Early Childhood 11/12 112EC $20.00
Engineering Studies 11/12 112ES $20.00
Food Technology 12 112FT $20.00
Food Technology 11 112FT $50.00
Hospitality Food costs per year 11/12 112HO $100.00
Industrial Technology - Timber 11/12 112TM $60.00
Info Processing & Technology 11/12 112IT $40.00
Metals & Engineering VET 11/12 112MT $60.00
Music 11/12 112MU $50.00
Primary Industries 11/12 112PI $50.00
Software Design Development 12 112SD $30.00
Visual Arts 11 112VA $50.00
Visual Arts 12 112VA $30.00

Total    $

STUDENT'S NAME YEAR DATE

GLOUCESTER HIGH SCHOOL 

2019 FEES
Please return this sheet to school with your payment.  Thank you.
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HOSPITALITY EXCURSION TO THE HUNTER VALLEY
Year 12 Hospitality students recently travelled to 
the Hunter Valley to further their knowledge and 
understanding of the Hospitality Industry. 

The excursion began with a tour of the Hunter 
Valley Resort, before a pizza-making demonstration. 
The Head Chef provided many interesting points 
to ensure a successful pizza! While the students’ 
pizza dough was ‘proving’, they made their way 
to the ‘grape stomping’ area. The students were 
divided into two groups so the competition could 
begin. Shoes and socks off, pants rolled up and with 
the cold, squishy grapes between their toes the 
‘stomping’ began. The team who could fill a bottle 
the quickest was announced the winner! With 
plenty of support and cheering from the sidelines 
I believe both teams were winners! Back to the 
kitchen to finish our pizzas for lunch. A delicious 
and diverse range of toppings awaited the students. 
Once completed, the pizzas were carried to the 
pizza oven while we waited hungrily and, of course, patiently. 

Next stop, the Sabor Dessert House. We were amazed at the elaborate and 
intricate designs of the desserts. The students enjoyed the Sabor ‘tasting plate’ 
to savour a few of the different flavours and textures the dessert house had to 
offer. 

Last stop, the ‘Smelly Cheese Factory’. An opportunity to taste some of the many 
cheeses and olives the factory had to offer. Then the gelato’s, sooooo many to 
choose from! It was a tricky choice though eventually the students headed for 
the bus, their gelato in hand! 

The students were delightful! These mature senior students demonstrated 
once again they are excellent role models for Gloucester High. I would like to 
extend a very big thank you to Mrs Margo Cameron for driving the bus and 
accompanying the students. Although her time is precious, the students 
appreciate that without her they would not be able to enjoy such an excursion.  

    Thank you Year 12 Students for such a fun day! 

Mrs Louise Harris
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BULAHDELAH GALA DAY
The Bulahdelah Gala day held on Wednesday this week, represented the 15th year of the Chris Hoare Cup. Chris, a 
student from Bulahdelah, was tragically killed in a car accident. His parents donated the trophy in his memory to ensure 
the annual Open Boys Rugby League match between Gloucester and Bulahdelah. 

Now, the Gala day consists of U16 Girls Soccer, Open Girls Netball, U14 Rugby League, Open Girls Touch, Open Boys 
Soccer and Open Boys Rugby League between the two schools.

Many thanks to all the coaches, referees/volunteers, and parents who support this annual event. A fun day was had by 
all, consisting of all games being played with good sportsmanship.

Results
Open Boys Rugby League – Gloucester 52 defeated Bulahdelah 18

U14 Rugby League – Gloucester 46 defeated Bulahdelah 16

U15 Girls Soccer – Bulahdelah 3 defeated Gloucester 0

U16 Boys Soccer – Bulahdelah 3 defeated Gloucester 0

Open Girls Touch Football – Gloucester 14 defeated Bulahdelah 0

Girls Netball – Gloucester Y10 girls 41 defeated Gloucester Y8 Girls 27  

Open Boys Rubgy League team with the Chris Hoare Cup

Open Girls Touch Football team



ARTWORKS ON DISPLAY
We currently have a fantastic display of artwork in our school foyer. 

Year 11 Visual Art students have on display the first body of work for 
their Preliminary HSC course.

Also on display are Year 10 photos in the form of Multiples, their first 
body of work for this year. 

Parents/carers are welcome to view the display during school hours.

NEXTWAVE FILM WORKSHOP
Screenwave International Film Festival is a film festival held in Coffs Harbour every January. Additionally, SWIFF hosts a 
film competition for young filmmakers from regional and rural areas of NSW, named Nextwave. 

On 18 June, Nextwave representatives Kate and Saige visited our school and ran a filmmaking workshop with ten 
students. They taught us about roles on set, variety of camera angles and the importance of strong stories. They brought 
with them the latest film equipment and worked with us to replicate a scene from Spiderman: Into the Spider-Verse. 

Noah Jeffreys and I submitted a film to the competition last year and made it to the finals, which consisted of 20 films 
selected from over 70 submitted. It was an incredible experience and we would recommend everyone work on a film for 
the competition this year. It is a lot of fun collaborating with others and sharing the experience.

The theme of this year’s competition is ‘Discovery’, must contain the item ‘Game’, and must not exceed 6 minutes. 
Entries close on Monday 23rd of September. More information can be found at http://nextwavefilmfest.com.au/

Stephen Hester

Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

http://nextwavefilmfest.com.au/
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CAREERS NEWS
Hunter New England Health
School Based Trainee Program Application Information 2020 (YEAR 10 students only)
Health Services Assistance (Acute Care)

The School Based Trainee role: If your application is successful, you will commence your traineeship with HNEH working 
as a School Based Trainee - Health Services Assistant. 
Your responsibilities include: 
• Assisting patients with activities of daily living including sponging and bathing 
• Changing and making beds/cots 
• Feeding people 
• Assisting with pressure area care 
• Transferring and positioning of patients 
• Assisting patients with their mobility 
• Weighing patients, measuring height and girth 
• Taking patient observations as directed by the nurse in charge and documenting same 
• Follow all instructions of the Nurses / Manager in charge of the ward 

Training 

You will learn how to do your job through comprehensive training at TAFE (Taree TAFE for GHS students. Every Friday face 
to face) with ongoing development and support from the nursing team at your local facility. As part of the Traineeship 
you will be required to complete up to 100 shifts over two years which will need to be negotiated with your facility Nurse 
Manager or delegate (Successful GHS students will work at the Gloucester Soldiers Memorial Hospital). 
In addition you will be required to complete HNEH orientation and comply with the NSW Health immunisation policy prior 
to starting work. 

Benefits of a traineeship 

• Achieve a Nationally Recognised Qualification – Certificate 3 (Health Services Assistance) HLT33115 
• Provides a pathway from school to a career in nursing/health 
• It’s an opportunity to combine training and employment as you earn an income and gain experience 
• The Health Services Assistance - Certificate 3 contributes to your HSC ATAR 
• Able to provide proof to potential future employers that you can perform the job 
• You are supported by HNEH and partners to complete the program and move onto further study in nursing/health 

Hunter New England Health is looking for applicants who are: 

• Motivated to care for unwell people and their families 
• Like to work as part of a team 
• Able to enjoy learning new things 
• Able to combine study, school and work at the same time 
• Committed to completing the Program 
If you are interested in applying for a School Based Traineeship in Health Services Assistance (Acute Care) at a Hunter 
New England Health facility please follow this link for information and applying. 
http://www.hnehealth.nsw.gov.au/Careers/Pages/School-based-training-program.aspx

**Please see Mr De Angelis in the Careers Office for more information and advice before applying. 

http://www.hnehealth.nsw.gov.au/Careers/Pages/School-based-training-program.aspx
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CAREERS NEWS continued.....
Aurora College HSC Seminars 
Gloucester High School has registered and purchased several HSC Study Day Virtual Classroom Seminars through Aurora 
College.  These seminars are an opportunity for our students to connect and revise with other students from across the 
state.  A range of experts, experienced teachers and HSC markers will present HSC examination advice and up to date 
information on course content. Students will have the opportunity to ask questions and seek answers in real time. Their 
GHS subject teacher will also participate and supervise the students throughout the seminars which will run for the 
majority of the school day. The seminars are also recorded, so if students or teachers wish, they may go back and discuss 
the material in more detail during normal timetabled lessons or study periods.  
Below is a list of the courses and dates for the seminars. 

Subject					    Date
Biology					    Wednesday 3 July
Chemistry				    Thursday 27 June
English Advanced 			   Thursday 5 September
English Extension 1 (half day)		  Wednesday 11 September
English Standard			   Tuesday 3 September
Mathematics Advanced (2 unit)		  Wednesday 7 August
Mathematics Extension 1		  Thursday 1 August
Mathematics Standard			   Tuesday 17 September

Invitation for Y12 Students to Attend RSA and RCG Courses
RSA and RCG Courses will be delivered at the Gloucester Soldiers Club (downstairs) on Monday 8 July and Tuesday 9 July 
from 9.00am to approximately 3.30pm (1st week of Winter Break).

Cost: 
RSA (Responsible Service of Alcohol) - $165
RCG (Responsible Conduct of Gambling) - $140

These are NOT Gloucester High School supervised events. These courses are being administered by North Coast TAFE 
and supervised by John Kell (0418927412). To assist TAFE and students in the organisation of these events, I sent links to 
students via school email and our Year 12 private Facebook Group.  These courses are also open to the public, so members 
from the community, of all ages, may be present.  

RSA 	 https://www.tafensw.edu.au/offering/-/o/o/SITSS00055-V01-19GLA-212/Statement-of-Attainment-in-
Responsible-Service-of-Alcohol

RCG   	 https://www.tafensw.edu.au/offering/-/o/o/160-16328V01-19GLA-212/Statement-of-Attainment-in-Responsible-
Conduct-of-Gambling

Completion of the RSA course allows students, of at least 18 years of age, to legally serve alcohol. This qualification is a 
mandatory requirement to work in the industry. Completion of the RCG course allows students, of at least 18 years of 
age, to legally work and serve customers in the gaming industry. Both qualifications are valid for 5 years.  Because these 
courses are being administered during the school break, a Gloucester High staff member will not be present. Students 
will only be supervised by a qualified TAFE instructor. Lateness is not acceptable and may lead to a non-completion of the 
courses. Students must organise their own lunch and recess. Parents and students must also organise their own private 
transport arrangements to and from the event. 

Contact Mr De Angelis at GHS for more details on any of the above information (6558 1605)

https://www.tafensw.edu.au/offering/-/o/o/SITSS00055-V01-19GLA-212/Statement-of-Attainment-in-Respon
https://www.tafensw.edu.au/offering/-/o/o/SITSS00055-V01-19GLA-212/Statement-of-Attainment-in-Respon
https://www.tafensw.edu.au/offering/-/o/o/160-16328V01-19GLA-212/Statement-of-Attainment-in-Responsi
https://www.tafensw.edu.au/offering/-/o/o/160-16328V01-19GLA-212/Statement-of-Attainment-in-Responsi
http://www.sfcaero.com.au/pdf/Aviation%20Pathway%20Flyer%20Page%201%20Only.pdf 


Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

 
 
 
 

 
 

CALLING ALL ARTISTS IN THE BARRINGTON COAST AREA TO DUST 
OFF THEIR BRUSHES & PENCILS BEFORE OUR PORTRAIT EXHIBITION 

FEBRUARY 4TH– 23RD 2020. 
 

THE SUBJECTS MUST BE PEOPLE LIVING WITHIN THE 2422 POSTCODE.  
 

It is anticipated that this will be an exciting addition to the artistic and cultural life of 
Gloucester, the entries will be kept secret and unveiled on the opening night. This will 
create a sense of suspense, excitement and interest in the Gloucester community.   
Works on stretched canvas or paper are not to be framed however the paper entries can 
be matted and covered for hanging purposes.  
 
It is anticipated that the exhibition will be of great interest to the Gloucester community 
seeing themselves and their friends and neighbours reflected back with an artist’s 
interpretation. It is hoped that it will become an annual or biannual event.  
 

First Prize of $1000 has been sponsored by Lindy Dupree  
@ World Marketing, Travel and Tours and the Gloucester Book Shop.  
 
Second Prize of $350 has been sponsored by the Gloucester School of Arts. 
 
Junior Prize of $100 has been sponsored by the Gloucester Art Society.  
 
 
Expressions of interest must be registered with the Art Society  
Email Tracey Murrell bartra@bigpond.com  for terms and conditions.  
 Or Jean Buettel jbuettel@gmail.com.au  
 
Cost per entry $15 each. Limit of 3 entries 
Junior entries ages 12-18 years of age $5 each. Limit of 3 entries  



Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

Gloucester Little Athletics
Gloucester Little Athletics Centre will be holding a registration day on Tuesday 30th  July at the Kay Green 
Memorial Oval at 4pm. Our season commences early August and finishes mid-December. Children love to run, 
jump and throw so if your child would like to come along and try Little A’s we offer a two week trial period for 
new athletes prior to full payment of registration fees.

Our competition afternoons are held on Tuesday’s at 3:45pm with our first events to be held on Tuesday 6th 
August. Parents are encouraged to use their second active kids voucher, available 1st July 2019, during the 
online registration process.

If you would like more information please contact Lyndell on 65581738 or email Robyn at 
gloucesterlittleathletics@gmail.com



Principal			   Mrs Trudi Edman			 
Deputy Principal     	                    Mr Mik Wisely
Address:              		  129 Ravenshaw Street, Gloucester NSW  2422
Telephone:  		  6558 1605  Fax: 6558 1229
Email:       			  gloucester-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au      

SCHOOL VISION  STATEMENT
Gloucester High School aims to develop a supportive learning environment that engages all students,

 teachers and community in the pursuit of excellence.


